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Letter from the President

Dear Friends,

Two thousand and eleven was an exciting year
for the Woodard & Curran Foundation. We
raised $34,000 in our very first outreach cam-
paign from 128 Woodard & Curran employees,
plus significant funds from other partners. We
launched the Foundation’s website, Facebook
page, and our Twitter account. Two successful
road races helped to spread the good word of
the Foundation, and in October the Founda-
tion issued its first grant - $5,000 to Engineers
Without Borders” University of Maine student
chapter for its sanitation project in Dulce Vivir,
Honduras.

Our goal for this annual report is to thank you
for your support, highlight accomplishments
and initiatives, and report on the 2011 fiscal
year, ending December 31, 2011.

Thank you for your part in supporting our
mission. We look forward to a productive and
exciting year in 2012.

Sincerely,

A

Thomas Francoeur

President




The Woodard & Curran Foundation

Woodard & Curran’s commitment to contribute to the communities
it serves and to support employees’ charitable causes have always
been central to the firm’s vision and values. In 2010, the Woodard &
Curran Foundation was established to cultivate financial resources
in addition to the firm’s annual corporate giving budget, allowing
the Foundation to make substantial and meaningful contributions.

MISSION: The Woodard & Curran Foundation was established to
further Woodard & Curran’s vision of exemplary corporate citizen-
ship by growing and investing financial resources beyond corpo-
rate financial limitations with meaningful contributions to causes
aligned with our values.

VISION: The Woodard & Curran Foundation is a public nonprofit

organization dedicated to making grants that empower local and
global solutions for a healthier world. The Foundation directs dona-
tions to causes incorporating the environment, health, education,
and civic endeavors. Its immediate financial goal is to raise a $1
million endowment by 2015 through donations and fundraising
events.

Structure and Organization

The Foundation is a 501(c)(3) public not-for-profit organization,
established in the State of Maine. In 2011 it was governed by a
9-member Board of Directors that met the first Tuesday of every
month.

The Board year runs from October 1st to September 30th. Annual
meetings are held in October to discuss accomplishments of the
past 12 months, plan for the next year, and elect Board members
and Committee chairs.

Directors for the 2010-2011 Board year were:
Dulff Collins, Sharon, MA

Susan Dubuque, Cape Elizabeth, ME

Thomas Francoeur, President, Lyman, ME

M. Joseph Geary, Lynn, MA

Althea Masterson, Secretary and Treasurer, Gorham, ME
Doug McKeown, Scarborough, ME

Bruce Nicholson, Brunswick, ME

Jay Sheehan, Simsbury, CT

Barry Sheff, Vice President, Cumberland, ME

The Foundation has four standing committees:

e Giving Committee — Bruce Nicholson, Chair. The Giving Com-
mittee works to define the process and criteria for the Founda-
tion’s grant giving. It annually recommends grant recipients to
the Board for its approval.

e Development & Fundraising Committee — Duff Collins, Chair.
This committee advises, oversees, and manages the Founda-
tion’s fundraising activities to reach its goal of raising $1 mil-
lion in five years.

® Public Relations & Communications Committee — Jay
Sheehan, Chair. This group focuses on sharing information
and educating people about the Foundation and generating
high levels of participation within and outside of Woodard
& Curran through social media, mailings, news releases, and
Woodard & Curran’s employee and client newsletters.

¢ Executive Committee — Thomas Francoeur, Barry Sheff, Althea
Masterson. This committee consists of the Board'’s officers and
is responsible for governing the activities of the Foundation.

Activities

The Foundation conducts an annual Fall fundraising campaign
directed at Woodard & Curran employees, vendors , and business
associates. In its inaugural year, the Fall 2010 campaign raised over
$34,000 in Woodard & Curran employee donations alone.

Two major road races were held in October 2011 to spread the good
word of the Foundation, in Portland, ME and Pawtucket, RI. The
Foundation would like to thank major partners WMTWS Portland,
Portland Trails, Whole Foods, and Woodard & Curran.

Grant-making activities took place in the summer and fall, with
grant applications due by August 15th, at which point 28 appli-
cations had been received. On October 21st, a $5,000 grant was
awarded to Engineers Without Borders” University of Maine stu-
dent chapter for its project in Dulce Vivir, Honduras to build a safe
and effective sewage treatment and disposal system.

Finances

There are no paid positions associated with the Woodard & Curran
Foundation. Work is accomplished with volunteers and through
in-kind donations.The Foundation Treasurer is responsible for the
financial records and oversees the Foundation’s savings account.
When the new Board year began in October 2011, M. Joseph Geary
was elected Treasurer. The Board has established the goal to iden-
tify pro bono financial assistance in 2012 for guidance in the areas
of investments and money management.

Revenue Financial Year 2011

$49,456.71 - Woodard & Curran Employees/Employee Fundraisers
$15,000.00 - Woodard & Curran Inc. Donations

$5,025.00 - Private Support
$13,619.05 - Beginning Balance

$83,102.76 - TOTAL Revenue

Y

Expenses Financial Year 2011

$5,000 - Grant Award
$410.00 - Administrative Costs
$3,980.10 - Event Expenses

$9,390.00 - TOTAL Expenses




Committee Year-End Reports

Giving Committee

The 2011 Giving Committee was comprised of 12 individuals rep-
resenting employees from all Woodard & Curran business groups
and diverse geographies. Efforts began immediately to develop a
work plan and lay the groundwork for a grant process that could

be followed for years to come.

The Committee conducted a survey of Woodard & Curran employ-
ees to identify levels of interest in four areas: the environment, civic
causes, education, or health. It also was crafted to determine if do-
nors were more passionate about local causes or those with global
impact. With the survey results showing no particular preferences,
the Committee decided to make a recommendation that touched
the greatest number of the four areas.

The next months were spent developing the grant application and
evaluation worksheet. Twenty-eight applications were received by
the grant deadline, and the Committee reviewed and scored each.
After several rounds of review, the Committee made a selection,
which was unanimously approved by the Board of Directors, and
the $5,000 grant to Engineers Without Borders’ University of Maine
student chapter was awarded on October 21st. The Committee noti-
fied all applicants, thanked them for participating, and encouraged
them to resubmit for future grants.

The Committee established goals for 2012 that include streamlining
the application and fine-tuning the evaluation process.

Development & Fundraising Committee

The 2011 Development & Fundraising Committee was comprised of
11 active members. The Committee created sub-committees related
to major donor development, fundraising within Woodard & Cur-
ran, fundraising outside of Woodard & Curran, and vendor out-
reach. It also created systems for registration and payment for fun-
draising events; developed systems to solicit and track donations;
and made significant strides in discussions related to vendors.

The inaugural Woodard & Curran Employee Outreach Campaign
raised $34,000, giving the Foundation a strong financial base. Addi-
tionally, the Committee partnered with other committees to launch
road race events in Maine and Rhode Island, which included race
rallies in four offices. By design, the road races were created to
build publicity in different communities, which they successfully
did with 100 - 150 participants at each race. With the efforts of
many dedicated committee members and employees, the commu-
nity outreach efforts surrounding this event raised over $10,000.

The Committee established 2012 goals that include the return of the
Easy as Pi Road Races with possible expansion to other office loca-
tions, at least three events in non-road race geographies, continued
improvements to processes and systems, more interaction with the
Board for major donor contributors, and increased partnership with
other Foundation committees.

Public Relations & Communications

The 2011 Public Relations & Communications Committee had 8
members. It began the year by developing its mission, vision, and
charter, and then created an overall communications plan. Addi-
tional important initial assignments were developing a Foundation
logo, tagline, and website and instituting a social media program.

The Committee publicized the Giving Committee’s survey, com-
pleted the work to enable web-based grant applications, and issued
news releases and web updates when the grant was announced.

A great deal was accomplished to publicize the Easy as Pi road
races, beginning with the development and execution of a broad-
based communications plan. Support also included researching and
enabling credit card registration via the Foundation website.

In the Fall, comprehensive support was provided for the Employee
Outreach campaign, which involved internal communications and
posters; organizing, scheduling and holding rallies in all Woodard
& Curran offices; and developing and organizing the writing of
thank-you notes to all donors.

Throughout the year, the Committee wrote updates for Woodard
& Curran’s employee newsletter and the Foundation’s website. This
committee also is responsible for this annual report.

Goals for 2012 include heightened participation in social media,
development of communications plans for all Foundation events,
and assignment of a committee member to head up carrying out the
plan for each Foundation event.

Engineers Without
Borders’ student
chapter at the Uni-
versity of Maine
received the Foun-
dation’s inaugural
grant: $5,000 for
a project in Dulce
Vivir, Honduras,
to build a safe and
effective sewage
treatment and
disposal system.
Students accepted
the award at the
Easy as Pi road
race in Portland
on October 21st.
A second race was
held in Providence
on October 22nd.

Cover photos courtesy of
EWB-UMaine; race photos
courtesy of the Woodard &
Curran Foundation.



We Thank Our Donors

Dean Abramson Photography
Glenn Almquist

Giovanni Amato

Ames & Gough

Analytics Environmental
Laboratory, LLC

Jennifer Andrews
Mike Apfelbaum
AutomaTech, Inc.

Bane Care Management, LLC
Kevin Barry

Kelly Begin

Bizuayehu Bekele
Alicia Bender

Ray & Joan Beretta
Chelsea Bierkan

Terry Blanchette
Janelle Bonn

Kenneth Boughter
Brent Bridges
Christine Brown

Lisa Campe

Kenneth Carlson

Kris Carlsen

Devon Carter

Casella Waste Systems Inc.
Frank Cavaleri

Victor Cavendish-Goes
Michael Cherniak
Cheryl Choquette
Civil Design Consultants Inc.
Mark Cleary

Daniel Clinton

Pamela Coburn
Wendy Coffin

Control 7

Kyle Corbeil

Rebecca Corbin

Paul Couture

Kelly Cowan

Jack Craunakis

Albert Curran
Shannon Daigle

John Daniels

Linda Day
Christopher Day
Justin deMello

Krista Dietz

Rachael Dorais

Doug Tirrell's SCADA Team
Ned Dubois

Susan Dubuque
Durham Get & Go

Jim Ekedahl

Elm Electrical

Tomas Ennis

ENPRO Services, Inc.

Tom Eschner

ESS Laboratory

Lynn Etchingham

Kevin Farmer

James Finegan

Jim Fitch

Brad & Erika Flemming

Flow Assessment Services, LLC

Wendy Foreman

Debra Foshay

Thomas Francoeur

Joseph Geary

Glacier Drilling, LLC

Helen Gordon

Jim Gorman

Richard Gould

Dan Goyette

Hugh Greechan

Janice Greenwood

Laurel Grosjean

Nick Hastings

Karen Helmrath

Andrea Hevey

Paul Hogan

Rowena Holden

Holland Company Inc.

Eric Hultstrom

Hurley Travel Experts

Inland Waters

Iron Mountain Records Mgmt. Co.

Emily Jackson

Dave Jacques

Eric Kamin

Gary Kamin

Steve Kamin

KDJ Consulting

Troy Kepley

Keystone Consulting Group

Michael King

Peter Knowlton

David Krochko

Celeste LaBadie

Steven Lauria

Erika Lloyd

Yvette Lloyd — In Memory of Henri
Gregoire

Looking Glass Hair Salon

Louis Federici and Associates

Zareh Maserejian

Althea Masterson

Kathleen Masterson

Sean McCormick

Mary McCrann

Robert McCue

Lisa McIntosh

Doug McKeown

Joyce Mello

Mary Michaud

Michelle Mills

Emily Moll & Christopher Munn
Ray Monahan

Deb Moriarty

MRLD LLC

Nantucket Bound

New England Geotech
Bruce Nicholson

Sarah Nicholson

Steven Niro

Northeast Geotechnical
Northeast Laboratory Services
Northeast System Controls, Inc.
Paul O'Brien

OfficeMax

Samantha Olney

Mike Olson

Mark Peters

Planet Friendly Public Relations
Tracy Planinsek

David Pollock

Paul Porada

Prairie Capital

Preti Flaherty

Jennifer Prince

Vonnie Reis

Jessica Richard

Jim Rivard

Janet Robinson

Tom Roche

Rockwell Automation, Inc.
Paul Rodriguez

Gilbert Ryan

Sherma Ryzmek-Thorne
John Sammon

Linda Schmidt

Jay Sheehan

Barry Sheff

Shri Agencies

Paul Smith

Wendi Smith

Allison Sovetsky

Star Nails

Jeff Stearns

Mike Stein

Storm Treat Systems, Inc.
TCS Communications Corp.

Eric Teittinen

Test America, Inc.
Patti Thomes

Anne Tischbein
Randy Tome

Crista Trapp
UNUM

Guy Vaillancourt
Verizon & Marketing Werks
Amy Wallace
Dennis Walsh
Linda Warner
Wesley Webber
Donald Weeks

Bert Wesley

Jeremy Wherren
James Wilson
Chigako Wilson
Woodard & Curran
Bridget Zwack

In-Kind Supporters
A+ Party Rental
Agren Appliance & Television

Boston Sports Club -
Providence East Side

East Side Marketplace
Famous Dave’s
FuelBelt, Inc.

Great Impasta Italian
Restaurant

Gregg’s Restaurants
Maine Radio

North East Mobile Heath
Services

Play It Again Sports
Portland Trails

PUMA North America, Inc.
Road ID

Shaw’s Supermarkets

Stop & Shop Supermarkets
Whole Foods Market
WMTWS, Portland, Maine
Woodard & Curran

XPress Copy

We make every effort to be

as accurate as possible when
acknowledging our donors.
Please contact us if you notice an
error or omission. Thank you for
your support.

Woodard & Curran Foundation B 41 Hutchins Drive B Portland, Maine 04102 B 207-774-2112 1 www.woodardcurranfoundation.org



